May 5, 1921
Dear Mother, Father, and Pete:

We had regular wintery weather last night and it has been
pouring all day.

The result of our elections of next year's officers was
announced last night. The president, Louise Zabriskie, hails
from North; the vice-president from Lathrop; the secretary,
Sylvia Woodbridge whom you probably remember, Mother--you told
me her mother taught in the biology department while you were
here--from North; and the treasurer, Betty Cannon, who was one
of our class debaters, from Davison. Betty was also elected head
of Speakers' Bureau by the college. She asked me to be on
Speakers' Bureau committee for next year. Exciting!

I shall have to spend the whole afternoon and evening studying
chem for the written tomorrow.

Love,

Fannie



